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To: Appropriations Committee  

 

The Maryland Association of Counties (MACo) SUPPORTS HB 1049. This bill requires the 

Governor to include $5 million in the annual budget bill for fiscal years 2027 through 2029 for 

the Behavioral Health Crisis Response Grant Program. 

Counties play a central role in delivering behavioral health services, often serving as the first 

point of contact for individuals experiencing mental health or substance use crises. The 

Behavioral Health Crisis Response Grant Program has been instrumental in expanding 

community-based crisis services, ensuring that individuals in crisis receive timely and 

appropriate care. 

HB 1049 strengthens this vital program by providing a dedicated funding stream to sustain 

and enhance crisis response efforts. Predictable and stable funding will allow counties to 

improve service delivery, invest in mobile crisis teams, and expand access to behavioral health 

support, reducing the burden on emergency rooms and law enforcement. 

By securing additional resources for crisis response programs, this bill supports Maryland’s 

commitment to a comprehensive and accessible behavioral health system. With the demand 

for crisis services continuing to rise, this funding will ensure that counties can meet 

community needs and provide effective, timely interventions. 

For these reasons, MACo urges a FAVORABLE report on HB 1049. 

 

  

 

 


